SMPTO Meeting Minutes – January 6, 2011

I. Call to order/Welcome
a. 15 people in attendance (including all board)
II. Principal  reports – 
a. Mrs. Adams absent.  Get well soon!
b. Mr. Boley commented on what a busy month December was with Breakfast with Santa, Secret Santa and the holiday show.  Thanks for everyone.  All events went well.  The poinsettias were warmly received at the nursing home. The DVDs of the holiday show (one to each 3rd grader) were much appreciated by the families. 

III. Treasurer’s report 
a. Current balance is $38,602.
IV. Other:

a. IFEC Book Fair

i. Set up will be Feb.18 and the fair will run from the 22nd-25th.  Sign-ups will be on the website. The location at IFEC is to be determined since the space used last year is now occupied.

b. Race for Education

i. This is the spring fundraiser.  The date and time is still to be determined. 

c. Reading night at IFEC
i. Going to be held on evening of Feb. 24 in conjunction with the book fair.  Kids (and adults) can come in pj’s.  The Bosler librarian will be reading to the students for ½ hour and there will be milk and cookies for kids.  Will be held in gym and cafeteria. 
d. Directory
i. Now on website.  An e-mail will go out giving parents the password. 
e. May Fair 
i. Mrs. Ritter asked for suggestions.  More games, games spread out, more advertising were given as suggestions.  All need more volunteers which we have trouble getting for May Fair. An idea brought up was an incentive for volunteers such as extra tickets. The silent auction was discussed in regards to a letter going out listing what baskets will be there so people know. Also, we need to emphasize where the money goes. 

V. Open Floor
a. A suggestion was made to advertise our link to Amazon next year before Christmas so people are reminded to use it.
b. Playground painting will still be investigated for us to do this spring.
c. Box tops was brought up – is there a new contest starting soon?
d. Teacher appreciation week – teachers will be getting water bottles
e. Monthly teacher gift for January is gum – “you chewed your way through half the year”
f. Question raised – should we have an end of the year volunteer appreciation luncheon/dinner?  Perhaps “thanks a latte” at Café 101?  Or perhaps we could combine it with the school volunteer appreciation breakfast and have an evening one for working parent volunteers?
g. Reminder given to please e-mail any ideas, suggestions, complaints etc to a board member.
VI. Adjournment at 8pm
